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The Mendocino County Division of Environmental Health (DEH) is not in a position to offer 
comment on recommendations 1 – 4, 7 – 9, 11, 12. 
 
In response to recommendations 5 and 6 DEH respectfully disagrees for the following reason: 
The California Department of Public Health (CDPH) has advised local agencies that edible 
products containing marijuana may not legally be sold as food pursuant to the Sherman Food, 
Drug and Cosmetic Law “Sherman Law” (Health and Safety Code Division 104 Part 5) or the 
California Retail Food Code “CalCode” (Health and Safety Code Part 7).  Edibles that contain 
marijuana meet the statutory definition of “drugs” under the Sherman Law because they are 
being used in the cure, mitigation, and treatment of disease.  The edible merely becomes the 
drug delivery system. 


